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INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION


Date:		June 22, 2015

To:			Chairwoman Marina Dimitrijevic 
				
From:		Jeremy Theis, Director, DAS Facilities Management Division
		 
Subject:		2015-2016 Budget Years Management Strategy Regarding the Consolidated Facilities Plan (CFP) – Informational Report


BACKGROUND

Resolution #14-483 was approved at the Special Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee Meeting and the June 26, 2014 Milwaukee County Board Meeting providing direction from the Board to the Department of Administrative Services (DAS) regarding specific actions related to the Consolidated Facilities Plan (CFP).  

The 2013 C.B. Richard Ellis (CBRE) Comprehensive Facilities Plan Report reviewed Milwaukee County’s core facilities and presented a series of recommendations to the County Board that, if implemented, would result in significant efficiencies being realized by Milwaukee County, reducing its overall costs and better serving the needs of departments, employees and customers.  These recommendations are:

1. Sell assets to reduce the footprint of occupied space.
2. Consolidate all real estate functions under one County “Landlord”
3. Improve occupied space and optimize utilization.
4. Develop systems and invest in training and tools.
5. Reallocate available savings from real estate back into the portfolio.
The Department of Administration has formed a Consolidated Facilities Planning (CFP) Committee to continue implementation of all CFP initiatives based on Milwaukee County’s requirements and supported by CBRE’s recommendations and analyses.
During the 2014 December cycle, CBRE presented to the County Board the Milwaukee County Consolidated Facilities Plan Phase 2 Report which included the framework of a Master Space Plan.  Subsequently, during the 2015 March cycle, the Director of DAS presented to the County Board an informational report regarding the status of seven deliverables listed in said County Board resolution, including:

1. Detailed Space Program and Relocation Strategy for City Campus
2. Agreement with the State for Marcia Coggs Center 
3. Finalization of an Updated County Master Space Plan 
4. Disposition Plan for the City Campus Property
5. Comprehensive Plan for County Grounds 
6. Courthouse Complex Plan 
7. Facility Management Consolidation 

In the 2015 April cycle a report was submitted for passive review of the consultant agreement with CBRE for 2015 that also detailed the next steps (CFP 3.0).
This status report is within the scope of the County Board approved 2014 resolution and is meant to provide an update to the committee(s).
     
UPDATE ON PHASE 2 OF THE CFP

Deliverable # 1 – Detailed Space Program and Relocation Strategy for City Campus
· The relocation out of City Campus of all County employees and services is complete.

Deliverable #2 – Agreement with the State for Marcia Coggs Center 
· The short term annual lease with the State approved by the County Board in the November cycle was executed by the State in February of 2015.

Deliverable #3 – Finalization of an Updated County Master Space Plan 
· The County Master Space Plan continues to develop with significant efforts being made in regards to Facilities Management planning and organization as outlined in previous reports. 
· An update on the Facilities Management planning and consolidation effort is provided as an attachment to this report as part of Deliverable #7.
· A key follow-on facility specific action will include determination of the Safety Building’s future. Upon completion of the Milwaukee County Courts and Courthouse review (Deliverable #6), the Safety Building will be formally reviewed. This is anticipated to occur in late 2015 and early 2016.
· Concurrently, tenant and department requests for space relocation or alterations are reviewed as part of the CFP Committee and budget submission processes.
 
Deliverable #4 – Disposition Plan for the City Campus Property
· The County Board approved in December 2014 an option to purchase City Campus by a potential developer.  The option to purchase has been exercised by the developer as of 6/19/2015.  
· The County Board also approved the demolition of all of the buildings at a cost of $3.8 million as a part of the 2015 Adopted Budget. We are planning on the sale of the property to process fully in the coming months. If the sale does not close as anticipated, the capital project for demolition of the buildings would commence.

Deliverable #5 – Comprehensive Plan for County Grounds 
· DAS has been in discussions with the Behavioral Health Division (BHD), City of Wauwatosa, Milwaukee County Research Park, Milwaukee Regional Medical Center (MRMC), MRMC’s partners, and other community organizations and institutions to begin to shape a long term strategy for maintaining a Milwaukee County Government presence at the County Grounds.  The focus of the conversations at this points have centered around:

1. Future County tenants located on the grounds or MRMC proper that have extensive synergies associated with the area. Current possibility, with no commitment made: 
· Office of the Medical Examiner
2. Over the course of 2015, a plan has developed to relocate the BHD facility and its services.  This plan is owned and developed by the BHD and is assisted by a BHD Facilities Steering Committee that includes BHD, CBRE, and DAS. In January of 2015, representatives selected an architectural team to assist the BHD in the development of their service model and space program. 
· Current Timeline:
· BHD has proposed to vacate Day Hospital in 2016.
· BHD has proposed to vacate the primary hospital in 2017. 
3. Planning meetings regarding the Water Utility and adjacent systems are ongoing and led by the Public Policy Forum between the City of Wauwatosa, MRMC, and Milwaukee County. The future operation of the water utility is being reviewed with the possibility of transitioning to a new owner.

Deliverable #6 – Courthouse Complex Plan 
· The CFP Committee has developed a Request for Proposal to “identify a consolidated, redesigned space for the people working in and served by Milwaukee County Courts; and identify the highest and best use of the Milwaukee County Courthouse.” 
· The project is planned to be awarded in July 2015 and complete by Winter 2015/2016.
· Further details are delineated in the Phase 3 update below. 

Deliverable #7 – Facility Management Consolidation
· This effort is an ongoing initiative begun with the creation of DAS-FM in 2012. A detailed update is provided in the attached presentation.

UPDATE ON PHASE 3 OF THE CFP

During the 2015 June cycle, the Director of DAS received authorization to increase the scope of work of the third continuing agreement with CBRE. The continuation is for CBRE to assist the County to focus on the highest and best use of the Milwaukee County Courthouse.  The CFP Committee and CBRE are working on the following: 

1. Define the parameters of a study of the 1932 Courthouse building: The Consolidated Facilities Planning Committee, CBRE, and a selected architectural firm will begin analyzing the current physical condition of the courthouse, the present utilization of space in the courthouse, code compliance, and adaptability of the courthouse for other uses.  The DAS-FM facilities assessment team is assisting in the process by upgrading the building systems inventory and condition assessment database.

2. Analyze the appropriateness of the current occupants in the Courthouse: Determine if the mix of occupants in the current Courthouse configuration is appropriate and best use of this County building. If the current occupants or a portion of the occupants in the building are appropriate, does the building support their business needs in the most efficient, safe and effective manner. If it does not, what is needed to accomplish the goal of a modern, cost effective workplace for Milwaukee County in the Courthouse?  

3. Review alternative block planning options for major occupants of the Courthouse: If the Courthouse is not appropriate for some of the occupants, what is the right facility? Is it other County property, a renovated building, a new facility (owned/leased), or some other existing building(s) in Milwaukee? 

4. Provide cost analysis for various alternatives: Similar to what CBRE did with the City Campus study, a financial analysis will be prepared for options related to the Courthouse and associated County business units that do not occupy the Courthouse, but are directly related. This process will identify short term and long term cost savings and/or investment for the County (Courts/Children’s Courts/DA/Sheriff/etc.). 

NEXT STEPS 

The CFP Committee continues to team with CBRE in defining the next steps:  
· Work with all stakeholders in the Courthouse Complex review process to include interviews, case load analysis, recurring planning meetings and milestone achievement with the Courthouse Complex project (Phase 3) itself.
· Develop a Facilities Management User Group to encourage sharing of strategic plans and current initiatives across all County facility staffs.
· The committee will continue to address the final clean-up and disposal of City Campus and an evaluation of the relocation process.  
· Centrally manage the space relocation and renovation requests as received through the 2015 budget process.
· The CFP committee will continue to monitor the State of Wisconsin’s continued occupancy of the Marcia Coggs Building and develop a long-term strategy for the facility.
· The CFP Committee will supply a communication link between the current Behavioral Health Real Estate and Facilities study and DAS.   

Thank you for your consideration.


Prepared by:	Greg High, Director of AE&ES Section, DAS-FM

Approved By:


___________________________
Jeremy Theis, Director
Facilities Management Division, DAS


	
Attachment:	1. Power point presentation on Consolidated Facilities Planning


Cc:	Chris Abele, County Executive
Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office
Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board
	Josh Fudge, Fiscal & Budget Director, DAS
	Vince Masterson, Fiscal & Strategic Asset Coordinator, DAS
	Pamela Bryant, Capital Finance Manager, Comptroller’s Office
	Justin Rodriguez, Capital Finance Analyst, Comptroller’s Office	


